
LAKE DON PEDRO COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 

MANDATORY WATER CONSERVATION MEASURES 

EFFECTIVE MARCH 9, 2015 

The water level in Lake McClure is dangerously low and the small storms we 

saw in December and February did very little to extend our water sup-

ply.   Lake McClure, currently at 9% of capacity, is our community’s primary 

drinking water supply and is predicted to be depleted by September 2015 if 

the drought continues.  This is a very serious situation that requires your 

immediate action to reduce water consumption.   

The District must take all actions to maintain a supply of water to protect public health and 

safety, for human consumption, sanitation and firefighting.  The following water conserva-

tion measures are effective immediately:   

 Reduce water consumption by 50% (for all water used over 7 units per month) 

 No washing of sidewalks, walkways, patios or driveways 

 No outside watering (landscape irrigation)  

 No installation of new landscaping 

 All plumbing leaks shall be repaired within 7 days of notification by the District 

 Fire hydrant use and swimming pool emptying and refilling is restricted and requires 

District approval 

 Vehicle washing okay with a hose-end nozzle sprayer that does not leak 

If you use less than 7 units of water per month, you do not need to reduce your consump-

tion further, but you are still responsible to fix all identified leaks within 7 days.—check the 

consumption amounts  on your monthly water bill  to determine if you need to reduce con-

sumption further.  The District’s goal is to assist you in reducing your water consumption, 

not to issue fines.  Customers who do not follow the restrictions will receive a letter de-

scribing the violation and what they can do to reduce water consumption.   Penalties only 

apply in cases where customers continuously disregard these restrictions and do not follow 

the assistance provided by the District.    

Much more information and helpful tools are available at www.ldpcsd.org   


